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Dear Lakeview Family,

Last Sunday, June 20, was an historic day in the life of Lakeview  
Baptist Church as we welcomed Brian Payne as our new pastor. Pastor 
Brian preached a powerful message from Philippians 1:9-11. If you 
missed it, I encourage you to listen online.

This Sunday, June 27, Brian and I will begin a series of seven sermons 
on “Jesus Christ: The Glory of God Revealed.” Brian will be preach-
ing this Sunday morning from Colossians 1:15-20 on “Jesus Christ:  
Supreme Over All Things.”

On Sunday evening, we will ordain Darren Olsen as a Lakeview deacon. 
Darren and Kara Olsen and their children are deeply involved in the life 
and ministry of Lakeview.

Following the evening worship service, we will have a church wide 
welcome fellowship for our new pastor and his family. You are  
encouraged to bring homemade ice cream (please deliver to the  
fellowship hall prior to the service) and a gift of pantry items or gift 
cards.

The future of Lakeview is as bright as the promises of God.

God is love;
Jesus is wonderful,
Al Jackson

P.S. Pray for the gospel decision service at Vacation Bible School on 
Thursday morning.

Dear Lakeview Family

This August 29, 2021 will be the 22nd anniversary of when Heather 
and I, newly married, transitioned from Nashville, Tennessee so that 
I could go through the second Lakeview pastoral intern program. It 
was a step of faith for both of us as we were both deeply entrenched 
in Nashville. It required me resigning from a job I enjoyed; and for 
Heather, it meant leaving her base of operations as a member of 
the Christian quartet, Point of Grace. It also meant leaving a church 
family in Franklin, Tennessee that we dearly loved.

What we learned in that difficult transition is that you cannot out obey 
the provision of the LORD. The three years we spent at Lakeview 
were three of the most enriching years of our lives. I had the privilege 
to be mentored by one of the greatest senior pastors, and pastoral 
staff, in evangelicalism. Brother Al and his staff poured in to all of us 
interns in such a way, that when we graduated from the program, we 
were far better equipped for pastoral ministry than most graduating 
seminarians. Heather was able to learn from Mrs. Kem and the other 
staff wives on what faithfulness as a pastor’s wife and mother looks 
like. We also developed life-long friendships here and on August 1, 
2002, when we took I85 South out of Auburn to make our way to 
Louisville, Kentucky, we left behind a beloved church family. We 
grieved our departure from Lakeview.

But here we are again. You have invited us back; and we could not 
be more humbled, honored, and grateful. Again, it is a step of faith. 
We leave behind ministries we love and a church family we adore. 
The task this time is far more monumental than the responsibility of 
being a pastoral intern. You have entrusted me with the stewardship 
task of succeeding my ministry hero, Al Jackson. Yet, this time, I 
come better equipped with the knowledge I learned in our first tenure 
here: you cannot out obey the provision of God. 

(continued on page 2)



PINE COVE CAMP IN THE CITY I JULY 19-23

Camp is coming to Auburn this summer and we need your help! Register 
at www.pinecove.com/summer-camps/day-camps/.

NEEDS:
• Host Homes
• Nurses (1 per day)
• Scholarships for Lakeview children

Contact Jennifer Vail if you would like to help with any of these needs at 
jvail@lakeviewbaptist.org. We will have a limited number of need-based 
partial and full scholarships available. See Jennifer to apply.

PASTOR’S PEN CONTINUED

We so look forward to seeing what the LORD will continue to do at this 
remarkable, Spirit- filled church, Lakeview Baptist Church. I have the 
remarkable opportunity to overlap with Brother Al over the next four 
months. Please pray for my time with him. I suspect that sitting at his 
feet over the next months will benefit me more than all the years I spent 
in seminary. What a grace blessing that will be.

My prayer for you: That love may abound in all knowledge and  
discernment (Phil 1:11). May mercy, peace, and love be multiplied to 
you (Jude 2) through the ministry of the Word of God. 

Love and Appreciation,
Pastor Brian

MAKE | NURTURE | EQUIPCHATTER
children’s

LAKEVIEW HOME SCHOOL ENROLLMENT

Lakeview Home School Ministry is accepting applications for  
enrollment for 2021-2022. Lakeview member families may pick up  
an application form in the church office or on the Lost and Found 
counter in the lobby. Forms are due July 1.

Also, enrollment is open for on campus classes to any home schooled  
students in the community. To see a description of courses and  
a schedule for elementary, junior high and high school classes, visit 
lakeviewbaptist.org, and under “ministries,” select “Christian School.”

We have openings for high school math teachers. If you have an  
expertise in math and an interest in teaching, contact home school  
coordinator Deborah Stabler at stablerlhsm@gmail.com.

DISCOVER LAKEVIEW CLASS
SUNDAY, JUNE 27
FOLLOWING THE MORNING SERVICE

Are you interested in joining Lakeview or just finding out more 
about us? The Discover Lakeview Class is for you. Bro Cliff and 
Bro Al walk through what we believe as a church, membership, and 
our covenant. WE NEED A RESERVATION FROM YOU WITH THE  
NUMBER ATTENDING FOR LUNCH AND CHILDCARE. The class will  
follow the morning service in the fellowship hall. Please email Laura 
Gray at lgray@lakeviewbaptist.org to reserve your spot.

RE/GEN

Re/Gen will be singing in the evening service this Sunday at 6:00! 
Rehearsal will be at 4:30 PM in the choir room with “Foosacklys”  
provided in the Youth Center between rehearsal and the worship  
service. See you then!

Don’t Forget: Re/Gen in ATL 
We have 60 youth signed up and tickets have been ordered for our 
Six Flags trip on July 13! I can hardly wait for this day of fun and 
fellowship. More information and details will be emailed to parents in 
the coming week.

CHOIR & ORCHESTRA

Remaining Summer Rehearsals: 
Wednesday, June 30 and Wednesday, July 14 from 6:00 to 7:00 PM.  

WORTHY
praise



CARE UPDATE
congregational

CONGREGATIONAL CARE NEED

We have been made aware that a member of Lakeview Baptist Church, 
Mike (Sharon) Cannon, is in need of a portion of a liver for a partial 
liver transplant from a living donor. Amazingly, the liver is the only 
organ that can grow back in a few weeks and be fully functional.

Mike and Sharon will be going to Vanderbilt Health in Nashville,   
Tennessee this week. The medical staff will evaluate Mike, but once he is  
approved, it is up to Mike and Sharon to find the live donor.

Let’s go to prayer and intercession on their behalf and spread  
the word of their need. Mike has fought a long and hard fight, and 
continues to do so each day. Please pray that our Lord will send the 
right person for a time like this.

If anyone has questions they would like to ask, please feel free to call:  
Mike at 334-740-9921 or Sharon 334-444-5700. (There are times 
that Mike might not be able to talk due to his illness.)

If a person is interested in being a donor for Michael Cannon, please 
reach out to Vanderbilt University Health at 615-936-5321 and ask to 
speak to Kim Bone or Ashli Kerr.

june 27 Jesus Christ: Supreme Over All 
Things | Colossians 1:15-20

july 04 Jesus Christ: Fully God And Fully 
Man | John 1:1-18

july 11 Jesus Christ: Lord Of Time And 
Eternity | Philippians 2:5-11

july 18 Jesus Christ: Builder Of The 
Church | Matthew 16:13-19

july 25 Jesus Christ: The Mystery Of  
Godliness | 1 Timothy 3:14-16

august 01 Jesus Christ: The Radiance Of 
God’s Glory | Hebrews 1:1-4

august 08 Jesus Christ: Worthy Of All  
Worship | Revelation 5:1-14



thankYOU

Thank you, Lakeview family, for all the visits, food, flowers, cards and 
words of encouragement after Tommy’s death. The family was so 
blessed by your love and concern and many other acts of kindness.
Love,
Gloria, Tom and John Abernathy

Dear Lakeview Family,
Thank you so much for your cards, your notes, your visits, your many 
prayers and your love for Rayford in the past four years. We gratefully 
appreciate each of you.
The Chambliss Family

Dear Lakeview Staff & Church Family,
Thank you so much for your prayers & the beautiful peace lily you 
sent when my dad passed away.
Love,
Terrie Stanfield

OUR newest
LUCY KATHERINE BLACK

Born: June 11, 2021
Parents: Curtis and Leah Black

Grandparents: Robert and Macy Maddox
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REMEMBER
IN

MAGNOLIA PLACE
Nancy Thornton

OAK PARK
Bobby Jones
Emaleen Fagen

VALLEY PARK MANOR
Kay Gaillard

AT HOME
Matthew Baker
Daniel Benjamin
Matt Beth
Mike Cannon
Dennis Clark
Joe Denison
Billy Edens
Hugh Fellows
Rita Freeman
Ambers Hanson
Renae O’Mary
Jane Parker 
Matthew Richardson
Donn Rodekhor
Susan Scales
Lottie Sides
Joe Youngblood
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WE BELIEVE THAT GOD’S PURPOSE FOR  
LAKEVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH IS TO  

LOVE THE LORD GOD AND TO EXPRESS THAT LOVE BY  
MAKING, NURTURING AND EQUIPPING  

DISCIPLES OF JESUS CHRIST  
IN AUBURN AND THROUGHOUT THE WORLD.

JUNE 20 ATTENDANCE

JUNE 20 GIVING

MORNING SERVICE

EVENING SERVICE

985

 N/A

BUDGET

RESTRICTED

REMAINDER NEEDED 
THIS MONTH

$34,489.30

$5,962.50

$48,631.03


